

17th April, 2025

Dear Parents,

Coping with the transition from middle wing to the secondary wing is to be dealt with and handled carefully.

To help students navigate through this vulnerable phase, the Principal held a session with the students of class 9.

Sharing with you the main points of discussion:

- New students were asked whether they were comfortable in the new environment.
- Were guided to approach the class teacher in case of any problem. Were told to feel free to walk up to the Principal, if required.
- Others were asked to extend all possible help and support to new students & make them feel welcome at IIS.
- The benefits of the School Integrated Program, an initiative in collaboration with the Narayana institute were shared. Students were encouraged to take advantage of this opportunity.
- The academic rigor in grade IX, the CBSE curriculum, guidelines & assessment structure, SQPs etc.
- The need for consistent & sincere efforts now, a regular study routine to be followed were stressed upon by the principal.
 Importance of profile building through various activities, sports, projects, industry visits & varied educational experiences.
- Career Counseling Sessions to be held July onwards with the aim to help students understand the purpose of schooling along with making informed choices about their career paths.
- Sessions on Life Skills & Value Education to inculcate ethics & values.
- Practicing Mindfulness the school theme for the session 2025-26 is the best way ahead for increased satisfaction, personal & academic growth.
- Advantages of the Additional Subjects AI, IT & Japanese.
- Importance of the subjects Art Education, Work Experience (SEWA) and Health
 Physical Education (to be graded on a 5 point scale A to E)
- Checking the following Personal details across all documents w.r.t CBSE Registration and informing the school by 21st April, 2025 in case of a discrepancy:
 - Name of the student
 - D.O.B
 - Father's Name
 - Mother's Name

This was followed by students asking all their queries from the Principal and being given solutions. The Principal once again mentioned that they should feel free to walk upto her whenever they feel the need.

Looking forward to lots of success for all our students in the year ahead.

Regards IIS,Jpr